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Mayor and Members of the City Council: 
 

This is the report for the two weeks ending July 13th, 2018. 
 

1. Meeting Notes  
 

The next City Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 
July 17th beginning with Closed Session at 5:00 PM, followed 
by a Special Meeting of the Richmond Housing Authority at 6:25 PM, and then by the 
regular meeting of Richmond City Council at 6:30 PM.  The agenda may be found by 
clicking this link: Richmond City Council Agenda Packet. 
 

 
 

Richmond July 3
rd

 Independence Celebration 
(photo by KCRT) 

 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/Archive.aspx?AMID=30&Type=Recent
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2. Rent Program Community Workshops: Realtor and Property Manager-Focused 

Workshop ï TOMORROW  
 

Realtor and Property Manager-Focused Workshop 
Saturday, July 14th, 2018                        
10:00 AM - 12:00 PM                     
City Council Chambers 
440 Civic Center Plaza 
Richmond, CA 94804 
 
The City of Richmond Rent Program is continuing its series of workshops to inform 
the community about the programôs operation. The next workshop is designed for 
Realtors and Property Managers who would like to learn more about Rent Program 
rules and regulations. 
 
Topics for discussion will include: 
 
Å "Just Cause" requirements for evictions 
Å Relocation Payments 
Å Allowable rent increases 
Å Timeline for rent increases 

 
Space is limited - RSVP today: https://rentprogram.eventbrite.com 

 
 
  
 

https://rentprogram.eventbrite.com/
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3. Farewell Party: City Manager & Executive Assistant ï Friday, July 27th 
 
The city manager and his outstanding Executive Assistant, Sue Kadlec, are both 
leaving the City of Richmond, and staff members are very kindly organizing a 
farewell party in their honor. Please join your community for an evening of food, 
entertainment and fun. 
 
For those that can attend this event, please see the following information and 
invitation link below; for those that cannot attend, please feel free to drop by the 
office before the end of July to say hello.   
 
When:  Friday, July 27th 

 6:30 PM ï 9:30 PM 
 

Where:  Richmond Memorial Auditorium 
 403 Civic Center Plaza 
   Richmond, CA 94804 

  
Tickets: http://billlindsay.eventbrite.com  
 
For those who cannot attend this ticketed event, you can join the fun at the after 
party. For more information and to RSVP, visit 
http://farewellbillandsue.eventbrite.com 
 

http://billlindsay.eventbrite.com/
http://farewellbillandsue.eventbrite.com/
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4. Richmond Tennis Stalwart Garry Hurlbut Receives United States Tennis 
Association (USTA) Blue Ribbon Captain/Sportsmanship Award for Northern 
California 
 
I routinely receive reports from Garry Hurlbut, President/Executive Director of the 
Richmond Tennis Association (RTA), about the latest tennis program news in 
Richmond.  Garry has spearheaded a tennis renaissance in Richmond for 
participants of all ages and abilities.  It is a pleasure, then, to report that the United 
States Tennis Association (USTA) has honored Garry with the Blue Ribbon 
Captain/Sportsmanship Award for Northern California for the recent month of May. 
 
This award's description reads:   This Blue Ribbon award puts the spotlight on 
captains who exemplify great sportsmanship, leadership, and respect towards their 
opponents and teammates. 
 
USTA's comment in the body of the award reads:  
 

Garry, as a captain you are helping others enjoy the thrill of the game, find 
lifetime friends and stay active. Being a captain is undoubtedly a lot of work, but 
also a rewarding commitment that serves both your team and tennis as a whole. 
Your dedication is greatly appreciated!  Thank you for your good sportsmanship 
and being a great representative and example for all USTA Captains! 
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Garry is very gratified to receive this award but, more importantly, believes that 
these words that embody a credo not just for him but for all members of RTA as 
expressed by their our mission and core values ñto improve the healthy lifestyles for 
Richmond residents of all ages through active participation in vigorous tennis 
programs along with enhanced facilities and adjacent parks.ò 
 
Congratulations to Garry Hurlbut, and thank you to all of the members of the 
Richmond Tennis Association for your support of the community. 
 

5. North Richmond Annexation Meetings  
 
Should unincorporated North Richmond become part of the City of Richmond? Join 
the City of Richmond for community conversations at Shields Reid Community 
Center at 6:00 PM on Thursday, July 19th or on Thursday, August 16th to: 
 
¶ Learn more about the proposed annexation project 
¶ Discuss what annexation means to the North Richmond community  
¶ Find out how to get involved with the process 
 
If annexed, unincorporated North Richmond would officially become part of the City 
of Richmond, will be governed by the Richmond City Council and all municipal 
services would be provided by the city of Richmond. We hope you join us for this 
important conversation. Please RSVP for the meeting 
https://nrannexation.eventbrite.com or here.  
 
For more information contact LaShonda White at 
lashonda_white@ci.richmond.ca.us or at (510) 620-6828 or visit 
www.nrannexation.org. 
 

https://nrannexation.eventbrite.com/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/north-richmond-annexation-community-conversation-tickets-48077375725?utm_source=eb_email&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=new_event_email&utm_term=viewmyevent_button
mailto:lashonda_white@ci.richmond.ca.us
http://www.nrannexation.org/
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6. Point Molate Community Visioning Workshops: Plan for the Future  

 
Point Molate is located on the San Pablo Peninsula approximately 1.5 miles north of 
the Richmond-San Rafael Bridge. Beginning in 1942, Point Molate served as a U.S. 
Navy fuel storage and transfer facility covering approximately 413 acres. This Navy 
Base was officially closed on September 30, 1998, with the property then transferred 
to the City pursuant to the federal Base Realignment and Closure Act of 1990. 
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The City of Richmond is seeking community input about how to best use the land at 
Point Molate for the benefit of all. Over the next three months, the community will be 
welcome to provide input at three community workshops. 
 
Join us for the 2nd Point Molate Community Visioning Workshop: Placemaking and 
Concept Exploration on Wednesday, July 25th from 5:00 PM to 9:00 PM at:  
 

Richmond Memorial Auditorium 
403 Civic Center Plaza 
Richmond, CA 94804 

                
Seating is limited, please RSVP here. To learn more about the community visioning 
process, and to share your thoughts, please visit: www.richmondpointmolate.org. 
Light dinner will be provided.  Spanish translation will also be provided.   
 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/point-molate-community-visioning-workshop-2-tickets-47521550236
http://www.richmondpointmolate.org/
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For information or questions, please email pointmolate@ci.richmond.ca.us or 
contact Planning at (510) 620-6706. 
 
Point Molate Visión Comunitaria #2: Plan Para el Futuro  
 
Point Molate está ubicado en la península de San Pablo aproximadamente a 1.5 
millas al norte del puente de Richmond-San Rafael. A partir de 1942, Point Molate 
sirvió como una instalación de almacenamiento y transferencia de combustible de la 
Marina de EE. UU. y abarca aproximadamente 413 acres. Esta Base Naval se cerró 
oficialmente el 30 de septiembre de 1998, y la propiedad se transfirió a la Ciudad en 
conformidad de la ley federal de realineación y cierre de bases de 1990 (Base 
Realignment and Closure Act of 1990). 
 
La Ciudad de Richmond está buscando opiniones de la comunidad sobre cómo 
mejor usar la propiedad de Point Molate para el beneficio de todos. Durante los 
próximos tres meses, la comunidad será bienvenida para proporcionar sus 
opiniones en talleres comunitarios. 
 
El segundo taller de visión comunitaria: Planificación y Exploración de 
Conceptos para el desarrollo de Point Molate será el miércoles, 25 de julio de 
5:00 PM a 9:00 PM. El taller se llevarán a cabo en: 

mailto:pointmolate@ci.richmond.ca.us
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Richmond Memorial Auditorium 
403 Civic Center Plaza 
Richmond, CA 94804 

 
Los asientos son limitados, por favor confirme su asistencia aquí lo antes posible. 
Habrá cena ligera. 
 
Para obtener más información sobre el proceso de la visión comunitaria, compartir 
sus ideas y confirmar su asistencia al evento, visite: www.richmondpointmolate.org. 
 
Para obtener información o preguntas, envíe un correo electrónico a 
pointmolate@ci.richmond.ca.us o comuníquese con Planning al (510) 620-6706. 
 
Point Molate Youth Summit ï Monday, July 23, 2018 
 
The City of Richmond is seeking community input about how to best use the land at 
Point Molate for the benefit of all -- and we want to hear from youth! We invite 
everyone between the ages of 13 and 25 to attend this fun and interactive event on 
Monday, July 23rd from 10:00 AM to 3:30 PM. We want you to learn about Point 
Molate, think about the possibilities, and share your vision for the future! 
 
Activities include: 
 

¶ Site tour & nature walk 

¶ Kayaking 

¶ Free food 

¶ Games & competitions 

¶ Raffle prizes 

¶ Music & dance-off 
 
Free transportation will be provided at Richmond Civic Center. The shuttle leaves 
from the corner of Nevin Avenue and 25th Street at 9:30 AM. Space is limited so 
please RSVP here. For additional information, please email Jen Fong at 
jen@groundworkrichmond.org or visit www.richmondpointmolate.org. 
 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/point-molate-community-visioning-workshop-2-tickets-47521550236
http://www.richmondpointmolate.org/
mailto:pointmolate@ci.richmond.ca.us
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/richmond-get-up-youth-summit-tickets-47750530121
mailto:jen@groundworkrichmond.org
http://www.richmondpointmolate.org/
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Summary of Pt. Molate Workshop #1 - June 23, 2018 
 
The first Point Molate Community Visioning Workshop was held at Point Molate, at 
the historic Winehaven District on June 23rd from 10:00 AM ï 2:00 PM. About 175 
people from the Richmond community participated throughout the day for a site tour 
and an interactive gallery walk, followed by a discussion.  
 
The site tour provided the attendees an opportunity to access parts of the Point 
Molate that are not typically accessible to the public, including access to several 
historic buildings, the pier, and hillside areas. Tours were conducted in shuttle buses 
and on foot by knowledgeable docents from the community, who provided 
information and insights on the history, ecology, constraints and issues, and some 
fun facts.  
 
Following the tour, the attendees enjoyed a light lunch and refreshments in the 
loading dock area of Building 1, while reading the informational boards covering 
topics such as Site Facts, Visioning Process, Legal Obligations and Major 
Constraints, Cultural Resources and Site History, Ecology, Open Space, 
Environmental Clean-Up, and Transportation. 
 
In addition to the informational boards, a large aerial map was put up for people to 
locate and identify site assets that are of value to them.  
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The last activity for the day was an open forum discussion that presented an 
overview of the community visioning process planned for the summer and allowed 
the group to share their reflections and observations from the site tour, in addition to 
other feedback.  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 


